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Western Pennsylvania Orienteering Club

9 November 2008

Memberships represented:  Battista, Johnstone, Livingston, Martineau, Maruccio, McElhinny, Opila, Roland, Rzewski, Shank, Torick, Unger, Unligil-Shaikh, Wolfe

Jim Wolfe called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm.  As this was the organizational meeting, there were no previous minutes.

  1.  
Election of Officers.

The following were elected to two-year terms.  Each was nominated and seconded and elected by acclamation, as there were no other nominations.


President:  

Jim Wolfe


Vice President:  
Bryon Roland


Secretary:

Jennifer Livingston

  2.
Election of non-officer Directors

The following were elected to one-year terms.  Each was nominated and seconded and elected by acclamation, as there were no other nominations.


Non-Officer Directors:
Barbara Johnstone and Alexis Rzewski

  3.
Jim Wolfe explained that the committee to apply for incorporation should be approved by the membership.  The committee consisted of Jim Wolfe, Bryon Roland and Barbara Johnstone.  Approval of the committee was moved and seconded and agreed to unanimously.

  4.
A financial report for 2008, through November 1, was provided.  It showed the club to be financially stable.  A tentative rough budget for 2009 was also provided for planning.  The 2008 budget report and proposed 2009 budget are not attached here; the complete report and proposal will be sent to the membership in January after the fiscal year is over.

  5.
Discussion of 2009 meets.

Jim Wolfe outlined several goals he has set for 2009:  1) having 10 meets spaced about every 3 weeks in spring and fall; 2) reimbursing all meet director expenses; and 3) creating two new maps and revising two existing ones.  A list of dates for possible meets was provided.  There was some discussion about having or not having meets on Saturdays and during mid summer.  Bryon Roland volunteered to direct two of the meets.

  6.
Other Discussion

Several ideas were discussed, mostly regarding how to attract more participants or getting more club members to volunteer to help with the meets.

  a.  
Alexis Rzewski suggested we try to get involved with schools to have classes of children participate in orienteering.  These could be free events just to get the kids interested.

  b.  
Alexis also suggested that we try to hold an event in Frick Park because so many people use it and because of its convenience for Pittsburghers.  Jim Wolfe will look into making a map.

  c.  
Mary McElhinny described how hard it is to get volunteers to help with the meets and asked for ideas on how to get more people to help.  Jim Wolfe offered to provide some participation data to use to encourage more volunteers.

  d.  
It was suggested that we may want to purchase caps for sale to club members in 2009, as we did with shirts in 2008.  Jennifer Livingston will look into the cost of printing caps from the same place that supplied the shirts.


  e.
There was a question about the club's assets.  Jim Wolfe reported that the club has three sets of controls (each with 40 or more) and sufficient punch cards.  He noted that he would like to acquire more compasses to use as loaners - some have been broken or lost in the past year.


  f.
Jim Wolfe reported that the club purchased some orienteering brochures for distribution at promotional events, such as the Venture Outdoors Festival.

The meeting adjourned at 3:45 pm.

